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June 7, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

PO Box 12267

Columbia, SC 29211

Dear Governor Haley:

Thank you for your participation in the annual presentation of the South Carolina Arts Awards on May
I'l. The time you spend with our honorees makes them each feel honored and valued for the work they
are doing for their communities and the state of South Carolina through the arts. It also means a great
deal to us at the Arts Commission that you would take the time to personally greet each of them. We
sincerely appreciate your involvement and the assistance of your staff.

We also want to take this opportunity to thank you for your recent appointments to our Board of
Commissioners. We look forward to working with Dr. Richard Webb and Dacey Bell.

If there is anything the Arts Commission can do to assist you or your office, please let do not hesitate
to call.

Sincerely,
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Hen y Horowitz Ken May
Chairman Executive Director
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